Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, October 5, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Travis McMillan presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, Casey McCartney, Kirk Boatright and Larry Gilbert.  

There was no public comment.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the September 8, 2020 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Paul Sklenarik made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Under reports:  
Cory Petrey gave the water report.  The city used 1,096,067 gallons from San Angelo and 1,994,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 2,320,150 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,723,290 gallons. There was 1 water leak, 2 new meters placed; 1 curb stop changed; 1 water tap installed; and 1 sewer service call.  
Police Chief Quentin Watkins gave the police department report.  There were 24 calls for service, 26 traffic stops, 24 citations & 2 warnings.
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 24 new cases filed; 40 cases disposed; 1 appeal; and 14 arrest warrants issued.
There was no secretary report.

Under Mayor & council reports: Jane Jeschke reported that the sidewalk project is complete.  She thanked the rest of the council for their support in this community project that started in 2015 to replace the broken sidewalk from downtown to the school.

After review, Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve budget amendments as presented.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve a Resolution adopting the investment policy for the fiscal year 2020-2021 for the investment of municipal funds.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried    4-0 with Larry Gilbert abstaining.


Cory presented the project information and financial estimate regarding the scada system upgrade and repairs to the water system. No action was taken until more information is obtained.

Next regular meeting was set for Monday, November 2, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 


Paul Sklenarik made the motion to adjourn.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 6:55 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Amy Fischer                                                                 
  Travis McMillan   
City Secretary




   
   Mayor  

        
